
YORKSHIRE SOCIETY OF ANAESTHETISTS 
 

MARTIN BOYLAN PRIZE WEDNESDAY 15TH JUNE 2005 
 
Each year the last meeting of the summer term is devoted to 
presentations from anaesthetists currently training in the region.  
Papers are now being invited for this year’s competition, which as 
you are aware, is named in memory of the late Martin Boylan, past 
secretary of the Society 
 
ELIGIBILITY:  Anyone employed in a training post in anaesthesia 
in the area served by the Society. 
 
CONTENT:   Papers describing original research, a clinical case 
series or a review of a clinical topic will be considered.  Original 
research should have been carried out substantially whilst 
employed as an anaesthetist within the region, and authors are 
required to clearly identify the contributions made by other 
workers. 
 
ASSESSMENT:  Papers will be judged on the basis of a ten 
minute oral presentation to the June meeting of the Society.  They 
will be assessed by a small panel of judges according to content, 
quality of presentation and response to questions from the 
audience. 
 
PRIZES:  The two best papers will each be awarded a prize of 
£100. 
 
APPLICATIONS:  An abstract of the paper, typed, double spaced 
and occupying no more than a single side of A4, must be 
submitted no later than Wednesday18th May 2005.  Those chosen 
for presentation will be notified within two weeks of that date.  
Applications should be addressed to: 
 
    Dr M Bembridge 
    Honorary Secretary - YSA 
    Department of Anaesthesia 
    Bradford Royal Infirmary  
    Duckworth Lane 
    Bradford 
    BD9 6RJ 


